CALF - EAA Ultralight Chapter 20

Plane Paper



Issue 023

November 2021

Ted Forman, President

Note: Any <u>blue underlined</u> words are hyperlinks to other web sites, videos, documents, or files. Click to open or download it.

The CALF Meeting Minutes

November 3rd, 2021: Ted Forman, President and Meeting Note-Taker

There were 12 people in attendance. **Betty and Bob Eyler** were thanked for having us there even though they were not present.

Zachary Chattler a new member introduced himself. He flies a light sport Cessna 162 Skycatcher out of Carroll County Airport and is a member of the EAA chapter there. He is a podiatrist retiring at the end of the year. His son flies Apache helicopters for the US army.

Old Business

Last September, we filed what we hope to be the last form in setting up our non-profit Corporation to the IRS. We are a 501-c7 non-profit Corporation in the state of MD, we have our federal ID number, and this last form makes sure the IRS recognizes us as a non-profit.

New Business

- 1. **2022 Officer Elections** All officers have agreed to stay on 2022 with a few caveats.
 - **Michael Bishton**, who wears a lot of hats would like us to fill the newsletter editor role with someone who will write it. He will still format and distribute it, do the Fly-in bulletins, the membership roster and website/Facebook. We had no volunteers at the meeting. We will keep recruiting.
 - Bruce Miller will remain as Vice President until he retires and moves to WV.
 - A motion was put on the floor to accept the continuation of existing officers. The vote was a unanimous yes.
- 2. The annual renewal process for EAA has begun. Deadline end of December which is a month earlier then we are used to. Our relationship with EAA in 2021 has been very positive. It has brought new members and helped to protect us for our six fly-ins this year.
- 3. We discussed and decided that the December meeting and Christmas Party will be combined to take place on **Saturday, December 4**th at the hangar starting at 5:00 pm. This is subject to Betty's agreement, will ask her later this week. (The heating system worked well during the meeting and can keep it quite warm. We will clean and decorate before the party) The traditional gift exchange game will be held but limited to one steal in order to keep it shorter.

Treasurer's Report

Current Total Checking and Savings Balance: \$3,600

Membership Report

Further down in the Newsletter is a list of Members since 2019 and when you paid.

2022 Membership Dues are DUE!

Please make \$25 checks payable to: Capital Area Light Flyers Please send the checks to:

Diane Rogers – Treasurer 7810 Clark Road # C-96 Jessup, MD 20794-4035

Other Business / Activities

Flying Section

We successfully pulled off 6 Fly-ins this year, consisting of: Baughers in May, Shreveport in June, Eylers in July, Harrisons in August, Shoestring in September, and Keymar in October.

The consensus was that a chapter that does not fly is a dying club and this year we were able to attract and retain members with our well attended Fly-Ins. *Well Done*!

There are no upcoming Fly-Ins/or Fly-Outs sponsored by our chapter with the cold weather now coming upon us. We look forward to Spring and more flying activities.

Presentations

A video was shown of the all-aluminum Merlin Ultralight they call the <u>ElectroLite</u>. They are experimenting with mounting electric motors *in the wing* for additional thrust on takeoff to greatly reduce takeoff distance, and reverse thrust on landing to greatly reduce landing roll. It has amazing cruise performance from a 37hp 2-cycle PPG engine that burns a little more than 1.5 gallons per hour, giving it an approximate 180 mile range on one tank. We discussed benefits and concerns we would have this design. Most thought it was very interesting.

Next Meeting: December 4th, 2021 - Christmas Party!



Location for next meeting

Betty and Bob Eyler's Hanger

Near 11429 Alton Road Sharp Road, Frederick, MD 21701

For directions, click the following link to open google maps. Enter your home address.

https://www.google.com/maps/dir//"/@39.458242,-

77.2684475,487m/data=!3m1!1e3!4m6!4m5!1m0!1m3!2m2!1d-77.2664124!2d39.4581882

Food

Potluck starts at 5:00 pm. Come early to help set up. Stay late to help clean up. This is our Christmas Party! Please bring a nice main course dish or desert for three to four people. Please think about bringing vegetables dishes, maybe a fruit platter, or deserts.

Meeting Agenda - Gift Exchange!

This is a CALF tradition! Please bring one of your wonderful Christmas gifts that wasn't quite the perfect fit for you. (Don't bring junk). Here are the rules.

- 1. When you arrive, everyone puts a wrapped gift on the table and gets a ticket with a number. Bring one gift for each member of your party so that we will have enough gifts to go around.
- 2. We draw ticket numbers from a bowl. The person whose number is selected first starts the game by selecting any wrapped gift from the table. As soon as a gift is selected, it is unwrapped and shown to everyone.
- 3. Every following person may either select a wrapped gift from the table or take someone else's gift.
- 4. When a gift is taken from its current owner, the person who lost the gift can chose to take a wrapped gift from the table or take someone else's gift.
- 5. A gift can be taken away from the current owner a maximum of **one** time. The gift belongs to the person after that grab and cannot be taken again.

- 6. A person cannot take back a gift that the person previously owned at any time.
- 7. If a child or young adult is happy with his or her gift, please don't take it away.
- 8. After the last gift has been taken from the table, the first person can trade with any other person who has a gift that has not yet been retired.

CALF, Plane Paper & Membership Info

The Plane Paper is a News Letter for members of the Capital Area Light Flyers Club,

EAA Ultralight Chapter 20 (https://chapters.eaa.org/ul20?)

1369 South Pleasant Valley Road

Westminster, MD 21158

Club Officers

President	443-821-9192	Ted Forman
Vice President		
Treasurer		
Secretary		
Newsletter Editor		
Newsletter Publishe		
Membership Chair		
Safety Officer	NOTII	ian reanut Pyles

Plane Paper is published monthly by the Capital Area Light Flyers Club - EAA Ultralight Chapter #20. The Editor reserves the right to edit articles submitted to Plane Paper for publication. Content is not edited; however, the format may be altered to conform to the rest of the publication.

Regular club meetings are held the first Wednesday of each month at one of the member's home/hangar. Potluck starts at 6:30 P.M. Meeting starts at 7:00 P.M.

List of Members and When you Paid

Please contact Michael Bishton – Membership Chair, if our records are incorrect.

Last Name	Names	Paid	Payment Type	Note
Bateman	Steve and Louise	2022	Family	Paid Nov 2021
Becker	Will	2021	Member	Paid Jun 2021
Bishton	Michael and Vicki	2021	Family	Paid Dec 2020
Chattler	Zachary and Jo Ellen	2022	Family	Paid Nov 2021
Clagett	Bob	2021	Member	Paid Mar 2021
Cummins	Michael	2021	Family	Paid Feb 2021
Day	Bill	2020	Member	Paid Dec 2019
DeLuca	Linda and Joe	2021	Family	Paid Jul 2021
Dixon	Ron	2022	Member	Paid Nov 2021
Esfanaji	Mash and Mary	2021	Family	Paid Feb 2021
Forman	Ted and Lynn	2022	Family	Paid Nov 2022
French	Jack	2021	Member	Paid May 2021
Friedrich	Roland	2020	Member	Paid \$40 Mar 2019
Garriga	Miguel	2022	Member	Paid Nov 2021
Garst	Charlie	2021	Member	Paid May 2021
Gentry	Jerry	2021	Member	Paid Jan 2021

Goldman	Mark	2022	Member	Paid Nov 2021
Grimes	Steve	2020	Family	Paid in 2019 not recorded. Added for 2020
Harkness	Kathy	2020	Member	Paid Jan 2020
Hawk	Alan	2021	Member	Paid Jul 2021
Horigan, Jr.	Richard and Carol	2022	Member	Paid Sep 2021
Jervey	Rick	2021	Member	Paid Apr 2021
Johnson	Andy	2020	Member	Paid Apr 2020
Jones	David and Diane	2021	Family	Paid Jul 2021.
Kendall	Valerie	2020	Member	Paid Nov 2019
King	Martyn and Andrew	2021	Family	Paid Jun 2021
Kiracofe	Dave	2021	Member	Paid May 2021
Knight	Roger	2021	Member	Paid Apr 2021
Kowalski	Bruce and Kathy	2020	Family	Paid Feb 2020
Kyler	Charles	2022	Member	Paid Nov 2021
Margulis	Russ	2021	Member	Paid Nov 2020
Mason	Jim and Nancy	2021	Family	Paid Feb 2021
Miller	Bruce and Susan	2021	Family	Paid Apr 2021
Miller	David and Mary	2021	Family	Paid May 2021
Miller	Marvin	2020	Member	Paid \$40 in 2019
Miller	Toni and Dean	2021	Member	Paid \$15 Jan 2021
Minnick	Tom	2021	Member	Paid Jun 2021 PPG @ Shoe
Morgan	Patrick	2021	Member	Paid Apr 2021
Nivera	Brenda	2021	Member	Paid Mar 2021
Paul	Tim	2021	Member	Paid Feb 2021
Peters	Andy and Bobbie	2021	Family	Paid Feb 2021
Phillips	Matt	2020	Member	Paid Feb 2020
Popenoe	Chuck and Helen	2021	Family	Paid Feb 2021
Pyles	Peanut and Nancy	2021	Family	Paid Mar 2021
Pyles, Jr	PJ	2021	Family	Paid Mar 2021
Reames	Warren	2022	Member	Paid Nov 2021
Redman	Stuart	2020	Member	Paid Jan 2020
Rogers	Diane	2021	Member	Paid Feb 2021
Sensenbrenner	Kurt	2021	Member	Paid 04/21
Stern	Pete	2021	Member	Paid Sep 2021
Stewart	John and Valeriia	2020	Member	Paid Dec 2019
Trujillo	Ricardo	2021	Member	Paid Feb 2012
Warriner	Bob and Kathleen	2020	Member	Paid Feb 2020
Womer	Ed and Kathy	2021	Family	Paid Feb 2021
Wroe	Dan	2020	Member	Paid Jan 2020
Wulfinghoff	Don and Nancy	2021	Family	Paid Jun 2021